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Jordan’s Principle 
Director of Religious Education Aaron Skretting and 
Director of Support Services Crystal Lothian gave an 
overview of the recent funding Holy Spirit Catholic 
School Division received for First Nations, Métis and 
Inuit education from Jordan’s Principle. 
 

IMR Update 
Plant Operations Coordinator Vivien Kossuth presented 
the completed and ongoing IMR projects that are 
occurring within division buildings. 
 

Continuous Improvement Plan Review 
Ken Sampson, Superintendent of Schools, highlighted 
the ongoing work of the division as it specifically related 
to the Board Strategic Priorities. 

Early Registration 2024/2025 
The Board reviewed a sample of the Early Registration 
campaign, which begins on January 15, 2024 for  
re-registration of existing students and February 1, 2024 
for new student registration. 
 

AEAR Summary 2022/2023 
The Board received the summary of the Annual 
Education Assurance Results (AEAR) Report for the 
2022/2023 school year. This information has been 
placed on the division website, shared with parents and 
media throughout the division. 
 

IMR Update 
Plant Operations Coordinator Vivien Kossuth provided 
an Infrastructure Maintenance and Renewal (IMR) 

update for the Board to review. 
The Board reviewed Policy 5: Role of the Board Chair, 
Policy 6: Role of the Vice Chair and Policy 10: Board 
Delegation of Authority and determined that no changes 
were required at this time. 
 

Board Faith Retreat 
To enhance Trustee faith formation, Director of 
Religious Education Aaron Skretting, will facilitate a  
Board Faith Retreat on January 24, 2024. 
 

Appointment of Auditor 
The Board appointed KPMG as its Auditor for the 
2023/2024, 2024/2025, 2025/2026, 2026/2027 and 
2027/2028 fiscal years. 
 

ACSTA Symposium 
The Board approved paying the registration fees for up 
to ten (10) delegates to attend the ACSTA Teachers as 
Missionary Disciples: Forming Witnesses for Catholic 
Schools Symposium. 
 

Professional Conduct Panel 
The Board Chair was directed to pen a letter to the 
Minister of Education regarding the teacher complaint 
process and the Professional Conduct & Competency 
General Panel 

December 20, 2023 

Board Reports: 
• Board Chair ● ACSTA  

• ASBA ● GrACE 

• PCCELC ● TBAC 
 

Administrative Reports: 
• Superintendent  ●   Deputy Superintendent 

• Secretary Treasurer   ●   Director of Learning 

• Director of Religious Education 

• Director of Support Services 

• First Nations, Métis and Inuit Education 



December 20, 2023 

Dyllan Thurston (St. Michael's School, Bow Island) - Earned her first degree 
black belt. 
 

David Vereshchaka (Father Leonard Van Tighem) - Nominated for 
Dedicated and Hard Working Student for facing challenges with a positive 
attitude and working hard to learn while being new to Canada. 
 

Mikayla Gentile (Father Leonard Van Tighem School) - Nominated for 
Dedicated and Hard Working Student for her commitment to social justice 
projects for those in need. 

 

 

Next Board Meeting: January 24, 2024 

Congratulations to the following students and staff:  


